
  

City of South Daytona 
Office of the City Manager 
1672 S. Ridgewood Avenue • South Daytona, FL 32119 •  386/322-3014  

Memorandum 

To: James L. Gillis, Jr., City Manager 

From: Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 

Date: November 18, 2024 

Re: Consideration of approving the purchase of a portion of the property at 1801 
James Street (lots 7 and 8) adjacent to James Street Park for $20,000 and 
authorizing the Mayor and City Manager to execute the necessary closing 
documents. 

The owner of 1801 James Street contacted the city about purchasing the rear portion of their 
property, which is adjacent to James Street Park. The lot at 1801 James Street is oversized 
and is becoming too much for the current property owner to maintain.   

The owner has agreed to sell the land to the City for $20,000, which is under the current 
appraised value.  Since the property abuts the portion of James Street Park where our 
maintenance buildings are located, it would be an ideal addition to the park to expand our 
maintenance operations there. 

With these two factors in mind, staff is recommending approval of the purchase of a portion 
of the property at 1801 James Street (lots 7 and 8) adjacent to James Street Park for $20,000 
and authorize the Mayor and City Manager to execute the necessary closing documents.   If 
approved, the City will administratively separate the two lots and erect a white vinyl fence 
to delineate its portion.   



Proposed Legal Descriptions: 

Parcel A: (to remain 1801 James Street, South Daytona, Florida 32119) THE SOUTHERNLY 75 FEET 
OF THE NORTHERLY 95 FEET OF LOTS 5 AND 6, BLOCK 16, ALTO PINO, ACCORDING TO THE PLAT 
THEREOF RECORDED IN MAP BOOK 7, PAGE 121, PUBLIC RECORDS OF VOLUSIA COUNTY, 
FLORIDA. 

Parcel B: (potentially to add to James Street Park, 1700 James Street) LOTS 7 AND 8, BLOCK 16, 
ALTO PINO, ACCORDING TO THE PLAT THEREOF RECORDED IN MAP BOOK 7, PAGE 121, PUBLIC 
RECORDS OF VOLUSIA COUNTY, FLORIDA. 





 




























